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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


College Enrollment Management Committee


Minutes  

November 19, 2004

 Room 2203
Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Dale Boercker, Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Bob Kratochvil, Pamela Luster, Amber Machamer, Stuart McElderry, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato 

Absent:
Karen Halliday, Ralph Kindred, Philip Manwell, Sylvia Rodriguez, Angella VenJohn

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.

2.
ACCEPT MINUTES


Motion:
To approve the minutes of October 29, 2004 as presented.


Changes:
Dean Ely requested on Page 2, Division III; Remove Interior Design, change AI to Administration of Justice and insert the word “sections”.  Ms. Luster noted on page 3, paragraph 2, it should read Work Based Learning.  Mr. Sato noted on page 4, paragraph 2, comments should note that the numbers being referred to are the numbers submitted on the discipline plans.


MSC:  Neal Ely/Kevin Ankoviak.  Minutes were approved with changes unanimously.
3.
AGENDA


Item 5. The Biology Department representatives will visit the meeting at 2 p.m. to discuss the productivity target.  Dr. McElderry noted it will be a question-answer format and they will be given adequate time to speak.   
4.  
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese provided the last report for Fall 2004.  As in previous reports, there is minimal movement in FTES generation at this point.  He notes that any further significant changes will occur with the addition of noncredit, which are not included in these figures.  This past week, Chabot added +3 FTES and LPC +2 FTES.  An interesting fact is that for the same period last year, both colleges are generating nearly the same FTES.  Comparing other statistics, Chabot has +22 primary sections in Spring 2005 compared to last year and is at 48.96% fill as opposed to 49.38% in 2004.  LPC is offering +17 more primary sections in Spring 2005 and compared to last year is 46.83% filled as opposed to 44.94% in 2004.  


Lastly, as you look at the previous years FTES figures for the same dates in the spring, both colleges realized initial spurts but then FTES advance settled down and went into the negative as the new semester began and we never surpassed what we had earned in either 2002 or 2003.  Fall 2004 total FTES to date is 2577 (+0.8%).  Spring 2005 to date is 1513 (+0.7%).

5.
BIOLOGY DEPARTMENT 2005-06 DISCIPLINE PLAN


Alex Edens, Karen Pihl and Barbara Zingg from the Biology Department joined the meeting to discuss their concerns regarding the productivity target (515) set by the committee at the prior meeting.  Mr. Edens noted the target set is above the district goal and requests the committee reconsider the target.  Several concerns were cited; the quality of education, increased class sizes, and increased difficulty in patrolling for academic dishonesty.  A question with how the target number was arrived at surfaced.  Dr. McElderry explained the original target was 522; the committee ran several scenarios and decided to lower it to 515, which the committee feels is acceptable.  This is an issue of potential productivity and what the committee sees as an appropriate number.  The committee is charged to maximize the productivity in the disciplines.  


Discussion ensued with regards to Biology 31.  Mr. Edens emphasized the importance of this class to his nursing/medical students.  It was likened to a Majors course. It is the committee’s feeling that Biology 31 is not a Majors class but rather an entry-level pre-requisite class. Comparison between the Biology target and other discipline targets was discussed.  Mr. Ankoviak requested the numbers.  Dean Ryslinge asked the Biology representatives to explain how Biology is different from the other disciplines with regards to the target set and increased productivity?  It was noted, all disciplines have been asked to find ways to increase their productivity and have been issued targets.  In reality, LPC has been asked to grow by 3% every year.  Ms. Boercker noted the state does not change the funding just because classes are mandated to be a smaller size.  Mr. Edens requested the committee reconsider its position.  Dr. McElderry motioned for a vote.  


Motion:
Should the Biology target be kept at 515 for 2005-06?


MSC:
Pamela Luster/Dale Boercker


Favor: 

7


Opposed:

0


Abstentions: 
0


Dr. McElderry motioned a vote be taken to give the Dean of Division III the support of the committee.


Motion:
The College Enrollment Management Committee will give all necessary support to the Dean and Division III with regards to the increased Biology target.


MSC: 
Dale Boercker


Unanimous – Motion Carried

6.
FINAL DISCIPLINE PLANS 


Mathematics has a revision, as does Biology.  Dr. McElderry noted there are a few outstanding discipline plans.  These final plans can be emailed to Dr. McElderry and it was suggested that a vote could be taken via email.  Discussion ensued regarding FTEF and the Integrated Learning Center (ILC).  Ms. Boercker produced a handout and elaborated on the mathematics revision: a half-time person (.5 FTEF) would be taken out of Math 65, no generation of WSCH reflected, will have some but remains to be seen.  It was noted the ILC affects three (3) disciplines.  If the ILC is up and running it will require .12 FTEF, if not the FTEF can be saved.  Several members requested that a vote be taken on whether to support an ILC Approved Plan or an ILC Non-approved Plan.  It was noted this is a contingency plan so there is some flexibility.  Ms. Luster reminded all about no credit hour classes such as tutoring.


Motion:
Should the committee support the ILC Approved Plan?


MSC:
Dr. McElderry/Dean Ely


ILC Approved Plan:

Favor: 
7







Opposed:
0







Abstentions:
0


Dean Ryslinge reported the ESL plan is not finalized as of yet.  Performing Arts is “tweaking” theirs around slightly.  Overall, the FTEF estimate is very close and she is very comfortable with the numbers.  It was determined the committee should meet one final time this year to go over the final discipline plans.  The meeting will be December 3 at 2:00 p.m.

7.
SUMMER TERM DATES


Ms. Hanson distributed a handout reflecting the proposed summer sessions for 2005.  There were 3 options to choose from.  A lengthy discussion regarding the timing of the 8-week session and high school students occurred.  It was noted the semester ends for high school students in Livermore on June 9, 2005, Pleasanton/Dublin June 16, 2005.  Ms. Machamer provided a detailed handout highlighting the number of LPC summer enrollments by student type going back to 2001. It was suggested the disciplines be contacted to find out which ones need to be in an 8-week session.  Questions regarding the difference between Livermore and Pleasanton/Dublin were raised.  It was noted the “wealthier” districts have a “ski holiday”.  Dean Ely motioned that a vote be taken to accept Proposal #2 for the Summer 2005 Session.


Motion:
Accept Proposal #2 for the Summer 2005 Session.


MSC:
Pam Luster/Dale Boercker


Favor:

7


Opposed:

0


Abstentions:
0

8.
NEW LINKED SPREADSHEET


Ms. Boercker provided a brief report.  She noted the “W” drive is dead so this never got off the ground on this campus.  Work is being done on a web based enrollment management spreadsheet.  Most all the information is complete and the data has been pulled from Banner.  It looks to be very promising, although she is not sure how to fix CIS and Math X, this will require further work.


9.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


The next meeting is December 3, 2004 at 2:00 p.m.


January meeting is tentatively scheduled for January 21, 2005

10.
ADJOURNMENT


Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 2:25 p.m.
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